
Lawfield Primary School Termly Newsletter

Happy New Year!

A Note from Mrs Allison

Happy New Year! I hope you have had a lovely festive break. As we begin 2024 the
team in Lawfield will continue to work hard to ensure the best outcomes for our
children. Detailed below are some changes we have been developing over the last
few months.



THIS TERMS
TOP STORIES

Updated Website
Thank you to Mr Denton who has revamped our website- Lawfield Primary School: Safe,
Supported & Successful (mgfl.net). We intend to publish our policies here as we update
them.

Policies which you will soon find there are our new ‘Adverse Weather’ Policy and new
‘Medical’ policy.

Assembly for Families
We are delighted to welcome our families to assemblies again. They are now on Wednesday
afternoon’s. Please see the following dates:

P3A: 28th February

P3B: 6th March

P4A: 13th March

P4B: 20th March

P5� 27th March

P2B: 1st May

P2A: 15th May

P6B: 29th May

P6A: 12th June

P7’s: June - Leavers’ Assembly

Staffing
Mrs Lauren Kennelly has decided to leave teaching at this time. We wish her well.

Mr Ed Johnson, who was an NQT at Lawfield last academic year, will now cover on a
Monday and Tuesday. We welcome him back to Lawfield!

https://lawfield.mgfl.net/
https://lawfield.mgfl.net/


Mrs Eve Spasova, from our ELC has accepted an offer to be a Learning Assistant in
Saltersgate School. We wish her well. Eve’s last day will be Wednesday 7th February.

Ms Jayne Scott, also from our ELC has accepted an offer to work with Midlothian to
support recruitment of new EYP’s. Jayne’s last day will be Friday 2nd February.

Unfortunately Mrs Spence will be absent for a few weeks. If you need her support in the
meantime, please call to offer to be directed to the best person to help.

Friday Dress Down
We would like to invite children to dress down on the last Friday of each month. This is just
for fun and not to raise money.

Positive Relationships
The safety and wellbeing of our children are the priority of Lawfield. In order to support
children to be ready to learn, we are extending our ‘soft starts’ to ensure that pupils are
emotionally ready to learn, and offer support if required. If the senior team feel that
support is needed from home because a child is not safe, we will phone and expect families
to support.


